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KSONVILLE. FLORIDA




Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women

Meeting Minutes May 23, 2011 – 4:30 p.m.

Mission Statement:  To serve as a catalyst for moving all women forward.

Present:   Sandy Bartow, Erica Courtney, Donna Ghanayem, Ellen Glasser, Theresa Graham, Teri Ketchum, 
    Liza Julao, Deidre Lane, Suzi Lemen, LaDonna Morris, Shelly Thompson
Absent:    Joy Burgess, Janetta Norman, Anna Valent
Staff:        Alice Checorski  

   Sandra Hull-Richardson   

I. Call to order – Sandy Bartow, chair, called the meeting to order at 4:35 p.m.   

II. Suzi moved to approve the March 28, 2011 meeting minutes and Donna seconded the motion.
    The motion carried and the minutes were unanimously approved.  


Suzi motioned to approve the April 25, 2011 meeting minutes as corrected (remove Liza Julao’s 
name as absent) and Donna seconded the motion.  The motion carried and the minutes were 
unanimously approved.

III. Chair’s Report – Sandy expressed enthusiasm about the commission and the direction of the city.  She thanked the commissioners for their willingness to serve.
IV. Town Hall Forum 

Ellen stated at the last commission meeting, the commissioners discussed inviting some of our 
proposed panelists to the June meeting at WJCT and allow them ten minutes each to present an 
overview of their organizations.  Ellen will confirm if Crystal Jones, Teach for America, and Dr. 
Lawanda Ravoira, National Center for Girls and Young Women, are available.  Suzi asked if Dr. 
Ravoira was a past Women’s History Month poster honoree.  Alice will research this and advise the  
commissioners as soon as possible.

Suzi suggested that notebooks be compiled for the commissioners with lists of past honorees 
and Rosie Award winners.  Alice stated that all of the current and past poster honorees are listed on 
the commission web site.  LaDonna will send a list of the Rosie Award winners to be posted.


Deidre reported that the donation letters and the list of organizations need to be updated.  She will 
serve as the point of contact for fundraising and track who the letters are sent to.  Each 
commissioner is asked to clarify if they are sending the letter or requesting that it be sent by the 
Town Hall Forum committee.    The letter needs to have Joy Burgess’ signature as chair of this 
committee or the signature of the commissioner sending it out.  

Action item (2nd request):

Every commissioner is responsible for sending five potential Town Hall Forum sponsors and 
contact name(s) to Erica by Friday, May 27, 2011.  Erica will compile the list and send it in its 
entirety the following week for every commissioner’s review.  A letter will be sent asking them to 
sponsor the Town Hall Forum.  We are asking for a minimum donation of $1,000.


Sandra recommended that the commissioners establish a “financial check-in date” to see where 
they are with the fundraising or if they need to take another direction.


V. Committee Reports               


(  Advocacy – LaDonna reported

LaDonna announced the Florida Commission on the Status of Women Hall of Fame criteria and 
referenced the nomination form.  The deadline for submission of nominations is July 15, 2011.

LaDonna and Anna are finalizing the directory and will provide a link to the MCSW web site once it 
is complete.  Alice will send the Mayor’s letter to LaDonna and Anna for inclusion in the directory.


The Advocacy Committee is waiting to look at multiple years’ data to see if women’s wages are 
progressing or not.  Sandra sent a reminder of this request to the city staff person who compiles 
the data.
Suzi recommended contacting Mayor-elect Alvin Brown and invite him to meet with the 
commission.  Sandra stated he will not take office until July 1 and has no assigned staff as yet.  If 
the commissioners want to contact him on their own, they are, of course, free to do so.  As the 
liaison and staff for the current administration, neither Sandra nor Alice will be in attendance.  If
the commission meets as a group, due to Sunshine guidelines, the meeting notice must be posted.
(  Celebration – Teri reported
The Celebration committee has nothing new to report at this time.

(  Education – Shelly reported
Shelly reported that the first part of the PhotoVoice Project was to help the participants recognize 
problems in their neighborhoods and advocate for change.  One participant went to Tallahassee to 
advocate.    The next phase is education, teaching the best way to handle the media, television 
radio and print.  A workshop will begin in June.  Another piece of the project is to have the current 
participants teach others.  We have a grant that will allow a small stipend.
Sandy commended the committee for an outstanding job.  Shelly said that Tanya Austin, 
Jacksonville.com has pictures from the project.  We would like to display some of them during the 
Town Hall Forum.
VI. Liaison Report


Sandra reported we have received information that there will be no new appointments to the 
Mayor’s Boards and Commission until the new administration takes office.  
VII. Old Business


(  Discussion on updating MCSW Web pages


Erica will send her recommendations to Sandra for the Webmaster to upload to the commission 
web site.  She has some pictures to be added and would like to include the Photovoice project 
pictures as well.  Erica suggested the website contain an interactive blog.  Sandra will check to 
determine if this is feasible.  

At this time, Erica thanked the commissioners and stated it was a pleasure to serve.  This is her last 
meeting before relocation to San Francisco.


( Discussion on utilization of information from guest organizations


The commissioners discussed how to follow up on organizations that come to the meeting and 
make presentations or petition the commission, both invited and uninvited.  Suzi moved that the 
commission refer this process to the Advocacy Committee for recommendations and ask them to 
respond by the next meeting.   Teri seconded the motion, which was now open for discussion.  
Ellen pointed out that we did not respond to the three organizations that the commission invited 
two months ago.  It is her recommendation that this be an agenda item at the retreat. LaDonna 
agreed with this recommendation.  Suzi withdrew the motion.  Ellen suggested that the current 
secretary write a thank you letter to the organizations who presented.
VIII. New Business
• Although the commission typically does not meet in July, the commissioners voted to schedule a

   meeting for July 25, 2011 due to the Town Hall Forum.  The location will be determined.
• Election of 2011-12 Officers


In compliance with the bylaws, Sandy formed a nominating committee consisting of three 
commissioners, including herself, Anna Valent and Donna Ghanayem.  If nominated, the 
commissioners were polled to determine their interest in serving as chair, 1st vice chair, 2nd vice 
chair or secretary.  The proposed nominations for the slate of officers were sent to the 
commissioners in advance of today’s meeting.  At this time, the ballots were distributed for voting.  
Sandra collected and tallied the ballots.


The results are:


Chair, Suzi Lemen



1st Vice Chair, LaDonna Morris



2nd Vice Chair, Deidre Lane



Secretary, Lisa Julao


Suzi presented Sandy Bartow, outgoing chair with a glass award thanking her for her leadership on 
behalf of the Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women.  Ellen gave Sandy a bouquet of flowers.  
The new slate of officers begins in June.  
The meeting adjourned at 5:55 p.m.
Next Commission Meeting: Monday, June 27, 2011 4:30 p.m.
at WJCT, 100 Festival Park Avenue
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